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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee Meeting held at the 

Swimming Pool Office at 7.00 p.m. on 8th May 2018. 
	Present:
	Councillors P Mander (Chair), H Rodgers, S Turner, B Hanley, P Whitney, J Marsden.

	In attendance:
	 C Cave (RFO), S Wyatt (Clerk), M Wellington

	
	

	001/18
	It was agreed that Cllr. Mander should be the chair of this committee and the acceptance of office was signed.

	002/18
	It was agreed that Cllr. Turner should be the vice chair of this committee and the acceptance of office was signed.

	003/18
	
	Apologies for absence were received from; George Foy, Ashley Watts, Suzanne Cass.

	004/18
	
	Mike Wellington declared an interest as Pool Manager. 

	005/18
	
	There was no variation in the order of business.

	006/18
	
	There was no public participation.

	007/18
	
	The Minutes of the SPC meeting of 10th April 2018 had been circulated. The minutes were approved and signed by the Chair.

	008/18
	
	Report of the Marketing/Fundraising Group;

	008/18
	.1
	The Daffodil Day was very successful despite inclement weather later in the day.

The April night swim was a sell out all though it was a cold day. May, June & July night swims have also sold out.

	008/18
	.2
	There was a Suggestion that the visitors book should be brought out to record the areas that people are coming from to inform future publicity drives.

	008/18
	.3
	It is thought that the BBC Look North item has helped bring people in as well as other recent publicity initiatives.

	009/18
	
	Band Concert – no update for this meeting except that Chris Cave confirmed that Youlgreave does have a brass band.

	010/18
	
	Plant /Machinery and Operational Issues; 

To aid in reducing queuing times this weekend, sessions were introduced which helped the through-put and most people were happy with a maximum of 2 hours in the pool.

At the moment both pumps are running but once the warm spell has passed one will be turned off.

There are no issues with equipment.

There is a meeting tomorrow evening with Ian Nicks to talk about pumping and filtration plant upgrades.
Power to the caretaker’s shed is now disconnected. Mike asked for a notice on the MUGA from the Parish Council to say that the floodlights are not working for the foreseeable future. The Clerk will provide a notice.
The bin compound needs to be cleared to make space for the new shed – Mike dealing.

	011/18
	
	Management Asbestos Survey – to review quotes received. Only one quote has been received. The survey will no doubt have to be carried out when the pool is closed. The areas that are possibly going to be built on for plant room upgrade should be inspected more fully. Mike will request a booking with SAS for October (low season) unless it can be done ASAP.

	011/18
	.1
	Cllr. Mander provided a paper and CD copy of the 2010 Asbestos Management Report to the Clerk for storing.

	012/18
	
	Business Plan – Cllr. Turner had circulated the latest version of the plan prior to the meeting. High resolution photos are required and a plan of the whole KGF area.

	013/18
	
	Swim England grant application – this will be investigated further following the meeting with Ian Nicks.

	014/18
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence: Nothing to report. 

	015/18
	
	Solarium – The handrails are to be fitted this week followed by the lift installation. Skirts to all pillars are now fitted and grouted.

Cllr. W Hanley asked about payments that have been made for the lift. Chris Cave was unsure who was resolving this matter with the receivers of Hursts. Cllr. Mander was of the view that some payments had been made to Hursts and others had not, leaving HPC in pocket.

	016/18
	
	Staff: Lifeguard photos are now on display.

Some Lifeguards renewal certificates will be required this year. First Aid renewals will be required and more people are to be trained. The meeting agreed to Mike getting quotes and pursuing this.

Cllr. W Hanley suggested Ian Weeks as a source for First Aid courses.

	017/18
	
	Finance: The ticket sales report had been sent previously. Season tickets sales are still coming in.

The gas & electric contracts are ready for renewal in July. Chris Cave is speaking to brokers to obtain quotes. This will be an agenda item at the next Council meeting.

	018/18
	
	Items for the next meeting – Band concert date.

	019/18
	
	Confirmed date of next meeting as 12th June 2018 at 7.00 pm in the Pool Office.

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


Page 2 of 2 Signed by Chair                                                                                                                 date: 12th June 2018
Page 1 of 2 Signed by Chair                                                                                                                      date: 12th June 2018

